Mull and Iona Community Trust

 Minutes for the 167th Board Meeting
An Roth Community Enterprise Centre on Monday 9th January 2012
Meeting Started 7.45pm
1. Present: Sandy Brunton (SB), Maureen Dehany (MD), Derek Crook (DC), Alan Parker (AP), Chris Baker (CB), Richard Fairbairns (RF), & Andrew Robertson (AR).
In Attendance: Moray Finch (MF) and Vanessa MacLean (VML)
Apologies: Stewart MacDougall (SMcD), Mike Story (MS), Babs Whyte (BW) & Brik Halcrow (BH).
A special minute of Thanks to Maureen for the Chocolate Cake

Any Other Business

· Personnel Queens Jubilee Holiday
· TOIL Reports

· Mairi

· Sub Group for Blue Sky Thinking

· Marketing

· An Roth Associates

2. Approve Minutes of 12th December 2011 – no corrections. Proposed by AR and Seconded by CB.
2.1 Review Actions from Meeting of 12th December 2011
· Care Contract On-going. Action MF still to contact Jim Bristow regarding their set up in Inverclyde. 
· Car hire – C/F.  Action CB
· The 3 old laptops are now to go down with John MacIver on Tuesday 10th January.  Chris requested to keep all the operating systems on the laptops.

· Chris informed the Board that the Red Cross would not be needing the blanket storage space anymore.  The blankets will now be stored at the Red Cross shed behind the bookshop in Salen.
· Blue Sky Thinking – another date needs to set for a further meeting.

· 6 Monthly Appraisals – C/f Action BH to speak with Moray
· Gantry site plans circulated again – Action All Concerned time plan needed to do work any time after March
· Scot West Credit Union – Derek informed the Board that as of the 9th Jan the law has now changed & anyone can now join a Credit Union, there is no need to be a part of a common bond, Corporate Memberships are now available and both interest and dividends are now paid.  Action DC to contact Scot West mid-March to arrange a visit to Mull to a Board Meeting first.
· Credit Card & Franking Machine – C/f Action VML
3. Declarations of Interest
Richard Fairbairns declared that he is now the Treasurer  & Secretary for the Mull & Morven Agricultural Society (Salen Show).
Sandy Brunton, Alan Parker & Chris Baker declared that they are all Committee Members of the Mull & Iona Power Company (MIPCO)
4. Finance Update
4.1 Cash flow 

· Latest cash flow circulated to the board prior to the meeting. Vanessa informed the Board that the Director’s Loan would need to be in place for the January Payroll on the 27th January.  The Board asked Vanessa to produce a monthly An Roth Income and Expenditure Report to gauge the progress of the building. Action VML
4.2 Review of Funding Applications for Core Support Costs

· Moray informed the Board that the BIG Lottery Application had been referred to a consultant (Susan Gordon) and that he had a conference call scheduled for the 10th January to discuss the application.  BIG Lottery may also be in a position to offer some Business Consultancy.
· The Henry Smith Charitable Trust has also indicated that they may be able to assist with some Revenue Funding. Action MF to progress.

5. Personnel
5.1Staff Appraisals
· Moray and Brik to discuss the next round of Staff Appraisals. Action MF & BH
5.2 Job Plans – Feedback from Directors Skype Call
· All potential clients for An Roth, An Roth Associates & An Roth Trading Ltd are to be handed over to Mairi. Action DC to email to Mairi as well as the Board
· Hazel Yule is available to work through until the end of March on the current Rota but thought needs to be put into a contingency plan to cover holidays and sick days for the MESS project.  Further details of the MESS Carrier Service are to be brought up at the next MESS Steering group Meeting.

· It was agreed that the monthly Ranger Reports should be put up on the MICT Website as well as the Round & About.

· Currently we do not have a cleaner for An Roth.  Moray requested assistance from all Directors where possible before and after meetings. Action All
5.3 AOB – Queens Jubilee

· It was agreed that the Trust allocates a generous amount of Local Holidays each year and could not afford to add an additional holiday for the Queens Jubilee for 2012. Action VML to circulate a Public Holiday list to the Board

5.4 AOB - TOIL Report

· Vanessa circulated a TOIL / Holiday Report to the Board prior to the meeting detailing the total amount of Holidays and TOIL that were to be carried forward into 2012.

· Emphasis was made for all staff to use the days carried forward by the 31st March 2012.  Any holiday not taken by this date will be lost.

5.5 Mairi Greig 

· Moray informed the Board that Mairi was expecting again.

· The Board congratulated Mairi and wished her all the very best.

6. Special Items
6.1   Strategy - Review Strategy Document – After discussion the following changes to the Strategy Framework were agreed 
        Key Strategic Objectives and Measurable Targets – Economic Opportunity
· 4.1 A i) No Change
· 4.1 A ii) No Change

· 4.1 A iii) Date Change to 2012/13

· 4.1 A iv) Change Mull Renewables to Sustainable Mull & Iona

· 4.1 B i) No Change

· 4.1 B ii) On-going – Change to An Roth Community Enterprise Centre

· 4.1 B iii) Change Communities Work to An Roth Trading Ltd.

· 4.1 B iv) Change Communities Work to An Roth Trading Ltd.

· 4.1 C Change facilitate to investigate

· 4.1 C i) Change to ‘Investigate the benefit of Credit Unions to the Community’

· 4.1 C ii) No Change

6.2   An Roth Servers 
· Alan questioned the purpose of the servers and their reliability in all the recent power cuts.
· It was agreed that the system would need to be robust enough for Mull with the power supply that we currently have.

· Moray & Mairi will go back through the server set up with Innovation IT with support from Chris and Alan. Action MF & MG
6.3 Investing in Ideas – Ardmore Feasibility Study
· The Board were informed that the BIG Lottery Investing In Ideas Application had been successful with a grant approved for £9071.00
· Moray and Sandy gave a brief overview to the Board of the Project requirements.

· Alan, Chris, Richard & Andrew agreed to join a Steering group to take the proposal forward.  Sandy agreed that he would contribute where possible.  It was proposed that the meetings be held in Tobermory. Action MG to contact the rest of the Board not present to see if they would like to be involved.
6.4 Plans for Re-erection of MESS Shed at the Gantry Site
· It was agreed to progress this after March once the opening and the ballot had been completed.

· Maureen would also like to be involved.

6.5 Proposed Franking Machine - On-going
6.6 Proposed Change of Electricity Supplier 

· The Board were informed that we had now moved the Electricity Supplier to Scottish Hydro as they provided the most economical offer. 
6.7 Plans for the Official Opening of An Roth – Friday 10th February 2012
· Informal invitations have been emailed out to funders, banks etc.

· Mairi has made enquiries to caterers & printers for the invitations.

· Maureen would like to join the sub group. Action MG to organise a Skype Call for Friday 13th to finalise plans.
6.8 Swimming Pool Users Group
· Richard informed the Board that there was a meeting scheduled for the 16th January at the Isle of Mull Hotel at 12.00pm with the Manager.
· Richard, Maureen and Babs will be attending the meeting to find out what is involved before involving others and report back to the Board.

6.9 MICT Hydro Project

· Moray urged the Board to get behind the Project 100% and make contact with as many people as possible.

· Moray advised the Board that he would be setting up a meeting in the Dervaig Village Hall to promote the Project.

· Moray circulated the Ballot Poster and the Board gave their feedback.  Action AP to rework the poster and circulate for final printing before midday Tuesday 10th January.

6.10 An Roth Trading Update
· The name An Roth Trading is now a registered Trademark.

· We are still waiting to hear back from HIE as to the VAT Registration Proposal.

· It was agreed that the Logo is not urgent at this point.

6.11 Board Meeting Dates for 2012

· It was agreed that the February Meeting would be on the 13th February and the date for the March meeting would be confirmed pending a decision from the Garmony Hydro Ballot Vote.  It was agreed that if the vote results were not in by the 12th March the March Board Meeting would be postponed.
7. Any Other Business
7.1 AOB – Marketing

· Richard expressed his disappointment from the Board regarding the lack of feedback on the Marketing Proposal paperwork which had been circulated prior to Christmas.

· Richard agreed to resend the paperwork Action RF
7.2 AOB – Blue Sky Thinking

· It was agreed to schedule a follow up meeting to concentrate on the opportunities that there are and narrow down the fields.

· Action SB to arrange dates for a Skype call followed by a meeting at An Roth with DC & RF (and anyone else who would like to be involved)

7.3 AOB – An Roth Associates

· Moray informed the Board that he hasn’t made any more progress with James Hilder.

· It was agreed that a framework and contracts for the Associates needed to be put into place. Action MF to arrange meeting with James Hilder

8. Members Forum

No members present.
Meeting closed at 10.45pm
 Chairman thanked everyone for attending.
The next Board Meeting will be held on Monday 13th March at An Roth at 7.30pm for 7.45pm start!
